
Kia Manawanui 
  

      Pānui #25 / 26 November 2015 

 

 
Kia ora koutou, dear Parents, Whānau, and Friends 

 This is the time of the year when plans are confirmed for the 

year ahead, and farewells and welcomes imbue the community with 
mixed emotions. 

Earlier this term Class 3 farewelled Hinemoana Parsons-Bryce and 
her whānau. We wish Hinemoana well at her new school. 

Marianna Luketina, our Ruru kindergarten teacher, is finishing with 
her group at the end of this term and heading for her well-earned 
retirement. Marianna has been with us for 12 years now (!), and we 
are deeply grateful for all she has contributed. We will certainly miss 
her! Marianna will have one last hurrah relieving in the Kereru group 
for the first three weeks next year while Pavitra is in India, but then 
that is really it.  

Haere rā me koki mai anō. 

We are delighted to confirm the appointment of Kate Salisbury as the 
Class 1 2016 teacher, and that of Todd Chaplin as the Class 2 2016 
teacher. We look forward to welcoming our two new colleagues in the 
new year, although I am sure that many of you will get a chance to 
meet them before then. 

Nau mai, Haere Mai. 

Next week’s Class 7 play promises to be an extravagant spectacle 
of outdoor theatre at its finest. There will be three performances (see 
the Diary of Dates below) so no one needs to miss out. 

And lastly, congratulations again to the Kindergartens for their 
successful ERO reviews in term 3. The confirmed reports are now 
available on our website. 
 
Nō reira, noho ora mai rā, 
Andrea Sorger, 
for the College of Teachers (Aleka Beaumont, Elien Hoffmans, Sue 
Hurst) 

Te Rƃ Waldorf School, Te Rƃwhiti Kindergarten, Nursery and Playgroups 
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Phone: 04 299 0812 Mobile: 021 2958618   Phone: 04 292 7072 
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Diary of Dates  

Friday 27 November Christmas Market Tennis Court Rd Hall  

3:00pm-8:00pm 
Saturday 28 November Advent Wreath Making Day 10:00am-2:00pm in 

school hall 
Monday 30 November Kindy Advent Festival – Raumati South groups 

10:00am till 12 noon 
Monday 30 November Class 1 Parent Evening 
Tuesday 1 December Class 7 Play 6:30pm – Community Performance 
Wednesday 2 December Class 7 Play 6:30pm – Community Performance 
Thursday 3 December Class 7 Play 6:30pm – Community Performance 
Friday 4 December  Information Afternoon 2:30pm 
Mon 7 Dec.–Fri 11 Dec Class 7 Camp – Otaki Forks 
Wed 9 Dec. – Fri 11 Dec Class 4 Camp  
Wednesday 9 December Class 5 Parent Evening 
Wednesday 9 December Class 1 2016 Parent Evening 
Thursday 10 December Class 3 Overnight stay in the school hall 
Monday 14 December  Circus Day for school 
Tuesday 15 December Paekakariki Kindy Groups Summer Festival 
Wed  16 December   LAST DAY TERM 4  ï KINDERGARTENS  
Wed 16 December  Class changeover and clean 
Wed 16 December  NO SCHOOL LUNCHES 
Wed 16 December  Class 7 Farewell  
Wed 16 December  Shepherds Play Evening Community Performance 

Thurs  17 December  LAST DAY TERM 4  ï SCHOOL  
Tues 2 nd  Feb 2016   FIRST DAY OF TERM 1  
 
 
 

From the Office  

P  To Let  - Paekakariki Kindergarten  upstairs flat ï available now  

 Apartment lifestyle, one bedroom including water rates and electricity, 
all for $200 a week!! Warm and friendly neighbours downstairs, internal 
access, special conditions apply. 

All enquiries ' Nick or Ralph 299 0812 
 
Special Character Pledge 2016   
Six weeks ago our Special Character Pledge appeal for 2016 was posted 
to everyone, both by email and snail mail, return date 6th November. 
A big Thank You  to the 60% of whānau who have returned their pledge 
forms to date. We look forward to receiving the outstanding 40% by next 
Monday – job for the weekend to dig out those pledge forms and fill them 
in, please! 



The special character pledge information is a vital component of our 
budget setting process: the forecast special character contributions 
determine to a large extent the size of our cloth. Please have another 
scan of the information we sent out with the forms, if you are at all 
unsure as to what your special character donation is used for. 
 

From the Board  

The Board would like to thank those who offered their feedback on our 
Draft Strategic Plan 2016 – 2018. The final Strategic Plan will be 
completed and shared with the community early next year.  The next 
step will be to send it into the Ministry of Education before 1 March 2016. 

 

Farewell from Marianna  

When I came to Te Ra in 2004, it was a change of direction for me after 
many years as a parent and teacher in mainstream education. 

I was encouraged to take up the challenge by Marjorie Theyer whilst I 
was studying at Taruna. Then I was mentored, patiently and thoroughly 
by Dawn Cowdry in the kindergarten at Paekakariki. Both these women 
are charismatic and inspirational teachers and leaders, and I learnt much. 

It has been a privilege to be engaged in such a worthwhile occupation as 
Waldorf education for the last twelve years. I am grateful for the warm 

collegial and collaborative relationships I have made with fellow teachers 
and parents along the way. 

It has been exciting to see Waldorf schools becoming more authentically 
part of New Zealand culture through the hard work and dedication of 
many people in recent years. 

Finally, thank you to all the families and children who have enriched my 
life and learning along the way. 

Aha Koa he iti, he mapihi pounamu. Small things are precious - as with 
tamariki. 

Marianna Luketina  

 

 

 

 



Celebrating Kapa Haka  

 

 
 

 
 
 

Ngƃ Manu / Mahara Gallery Experience  

Towards the end of term two Classes 4 and 5 were invited to be part of 

collaboration between Mahara Gallery and Ngā Manu Bird Sanctuary under the 
generous patronage of the Phillips Foundation. Both classes set off on a brisk 

day to the Sanctuary in a cosy bus. 

Once there we were met by many experts one of whom attended a Steiner 
school as a ten year old in Edinburgh and after an indoors session where we 

looked at the many endangered birds rehabilitated at the sanctuary we then 

went outside to experience for ourselves the birds in their natural habitat, 
which incidentally has some of the oldest sand dunes in the district on site, and 

hundreds of years ago moa hunters probably lived and worked amongst this 

coastal swamp forest. The children and I were made conscious of the fragility 
of this historic site through the sound of the constant roadworks nearby as the 

dunes surrounding Ngā Manu were streamlined for the expressway 

development. 
We then fare-welled our hosts after feeding giant eels their lunch and headed 

for Mahara Gallery where Janet Bayley ( a founding parent at Te Rā) met us 



and explained both the project and then described the current exhibition of 

found objects  by Johanna Mere Legacy: Whakareretanga and Shimmer Moon, 
impressions of India by New Zealand-born Prakash Patel. 

Home-grown performers, lyricists and musicians The Beatroots spoke poetry 

with us and we shared our poems together (James K Baxter was a particular 
favourite.)  

Then it was back on the bus and over the following weeks we had time to 

digest our experiences. 
In collaboration with artists Michelle Backhouse and Angelique Monaghan from 

the gallery we came up with an idea that would fit the format the Gallery 

needed for the exhibition and for the publication supporting it. Over several 
weeks Michelle and I worked with the children in both classes to produce the 

watercolours and bird pictures. Poems were worked on individually with the 

teachers of both classes.  
Last Friday the beautiful exhibition opened. When I first walked in I was struck 

by how the paintings glowed on the wall. The gallery had paid for each child’s 

work to be individually framed and the results are so inspiring! Last week Class 
4 visited Whakarongotai Marae with Kura Maukau and Roipata Cameron, a 

fellow Kaiako Maori at the local Kohanga Reo  (watch this space for further 

details on this trip !) and then made the short walk around the corner to see 
their work. To see the children’s smiles and their quiet pride in their work was 

a joy! 

 
Please do go and see the work .The exhibition runs until the 17th of January 

and also shows work from Kena Kena School who were also recipients of this 

generous opportunity. 
Several children have been given further endorsement of their paintings and 

poems and each child has been given a further certificate of participation. 

Copies of the published book have also been generously supplied to the 
children. 

It is thanks to people like Janet Bayley and the Phillips Family, who run such an 
exhibition and donate money,that our education and the children’s connection 

with their environment and their sense of Turangawaewae are really sustained 

and deepened, and the lives of the next generation (and ours) are enriched. 
A final moment of endorsement happened a short while after we left the 

Mahara Gallery  with Kura and Whaea Queenie, and walked over to The Silver 

Art Bus completing its final tour of New Zealand. Our host Paul Forrest, after 
giving an inspiring speech about many of the New Zealand artists and their 

work, responded to our song of thanks with these words. 

“Never forget you are getting the best education - my daughter is about to 
graduate from Stanford University in the States and she is going to be a 

physicist, she is going to change the world and she went through a Steiner 

School just like you! “ 
 

Ka mau te wehi! 

Arohanui  
Tina        

  



Paekakariki Kindergartens Koanga Spring Festival  

 

 

  



Advent Wreath Making -  Saturday 28 November  

The Advent Craft and Wreath making day will be held in the 

school hall on Saturday 28 th  10:00am - 2:00pm. Details are below.  
 

Majella candles will again be onsite selling candles (cash only sales). 
Some greenery will be provided, along with red ribbon, glue guns, 
newspaper (some people like to begin with a rolled newspaper base), a 
few natural decorations and flax for binding (no wire again). Please bring 
extra greenery to use and share. We won’t be holding a shared lunch this 
year.  Supervised children are welcome. Come and make a unique wreath 
for your family to enjoy this Advent and be part of this joyful community 
event!   
 

Please note that Holistic Haven wonôt be open during this time. They will 
be having a stall at the Christmas Market on Friday 27th November.  
 

Raumati South Village Christmas Market  27 November  

When : 3 – 8pm, Friday 27th November 2015 
Where: Raumati South Community Hall, Tennis Court Road.  
This is a handmade market with over 30 handmade stalls, live music and 
delicious food. From our School, Class 3 is running a cake stall, Class 5 is 
running a fun games activity and Class 7 are running the BBQ. Please join 
us at the market to support our local makers. 
 

If anyone would like to perform/busk at the market, you must book a 
space. Please contact Marliesje M: 027 628 5101 

Hope to see you there... 
Kristie, Marliesje and Lisa 
 

Parents ô Cafe  

 
Due to the Christmas Market, this is cancelled tomorrow. 
 
 

Vacancies  

Vacancy ï Te Rƃwhiti Kindergarten Teacher  
Te Rāwhiti Kindergarten in Raumati South is seeking a Kindergarten 
Teacher to join our experienced team. 
The ideal applicant will have a current NZ practising certificate and 
experience working in a Steiner/Waldorf early childhood environment. 



S/he would be creative, with excellent communication skills and be able to 
work as part of a team. 
This is a permanent part-time position for 3 days, Monday to Wednesday. 
Applications close 30 November 2015 
  

For an application pack contact the office on 04 2990812 or e-mail 
office@tera.school.nz 
 
Taikura Rudolf Steiner School, Hastings  
Co-Teacher 0.5 FTTE, one year fixed term: 
We seek an inspired and collaborative teacher with experience and/or 
training in Steiner Waldorf Education to co-carry our Class 3, enabling 
management release time for the permanent teacher across 5 days a 
week. For an application pack contact office@taikura.school.nz   

Applications close Monday 23 November. 
 
Dunedin Rudolf Steiner School -  Class Teacher  
We seek a committed and enthusiastic class teacher to join our growing 
Steiner school. The ideal applicant will be a NZ registered teacher, ideally 
with a Steiner qualification, but those with experience and commitment 
to Steiner pedagogy also considered. Flexibility required to suit a smaller 
school.   Commences Term 1 2016. 1 year fixed term 0.55 FTE mornings 
only. 

 

Applications close 4.00 pm, Monday 30 November 2015. 
An application form and job description can be downloaded from the 
School’s website www.dunedin.steiner.school.nz or is available by request 
from the office at office@dunedin.steiner.school.nz  
Telephone: 03 471 2163 
 
 

Community Notices and Advertising   
These notices do not reflect the opinions of the editors. 

Kapiti Cycling Club  -  Children's Bike Racing  
Riding and fun for all ages and abilities at Southward Car Museum, 
Otaihanga. We are holding open days on Tuesday evenings from 

1st December 2015 to 9th February 2016.  
Open to everyone.  Just bring any bike & helmet and try racing.  We will 
have multiple races graded for all ages and abilities and there will be a 
free sausage sizzle.  So bring the family and join in and then watch the 
pros. It's a fantastic sealed circuit away from the road. $2.00 entry 
Contact Greg Cundy on 04 293 3612 (EVENINGS) 
More info under "Upcoming Events" at www.kapiticyclingclub.co.nz 
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Flourish   
A wholefood, soul food approach to understanding woman's wellness. 
Touring NZ in December. Coming to Kapiti Community Centre Thursday 
10th December 6-9pm. see website for more details and to register 
http://eartheartnourishment.co.nz/event/flourish/ 
 
Free Birth Care and Postnatal Support  

Hello I am Lauren, mama to two girls at Te Rā and currently training to 
become a certified birth doula (a non-medical support person who 
provides physical, emotional and informational care before, during, and 
after birth). 
I am passionate about women feeling safe and cared for during their 
birth journey and while I am training I would like to offer free birth care 
to two women. 

If there are any pregnant mamas who may be interested in receiving 
some extra nurturing and support and would like to know more, please 
visit the website www.soulmamas.co.nz or contact me directly - Lauren 
Fletcher 02102268075 or laurenmcmahon@hotmail.com  
 
Possible Glasses Subsidy  
If your child needs glasses, you may be eligible for a subsidy to assist 
with the cost. You can follow the following link to find out more. 
http://www.health.govt.nz/your-health/conditions-and treatments 
/disabilities /vision-loss/subsidy-childrens-glasses-and-vision-tests 
 

Piano Tuition  
I specialise in child-led music lessons teaching the practical application of 
theory using both classical and contemporary styles.  Students will learn 
to read music, basic composition and to play by ear.  Cost is $20 for a 30 
minutes lesson.  Phone Jill on 027 6446190 
 

Music L essons   
For Saxophone, Clarinet, Guitar, Piano and Percussion - all levels taught 
from the very start to intermediate and advanced - in Jazz, Latin Style, 
Improvisation, Pop and Modern. (Teacher trained in Europe, Cuba and 
South America). Daytime and evening classes available 
Cost per hour: $40. (half hour $20) 

Please contact Fernando and Luciana Howell-Kress at 0204 939383 
 
Piano Lessons  
Graduate of Sydney Conservatorium, experienced teacher available in 
2016. Will give lessons in your home in Paekak/Raumati/P'pram 
area. Contact jean.bentley@gmail.com or ring 042991045 
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Song - writing Slumber Party  
Do you love sleepovers, song writing and making new friends? 
The third Great Song  W riting Slumber Party is back for a special 
summer holiday season! 
Taking place at Raumati Beach, Wed Jan 20 - Thurs Jan 21 culminating 
with a concert of new songs at Hightide Cafe, Paraparaumu Beach. 
Facilitated by teaching and music professionals Holly Jane Ewens & 
Christine White.  Places strictly limited to 20 children aged 10-14 years. 
Cost: $125 Register now: songwritingslumberparty@gmail.com 
 
Action Indoor Sports Kapiti  
Action Indoor Sports Kapiti is starting Friday Fun again at 6.30pm every 
Friday for 9-13 year olds. $6 per child.  Drinks and snacks available. 
 

Swimming Lessons  
Holiday Block; 6 Jan – 29 Jan 2016 
Lessons Fees for one week, Mon – Fri (5 lessons) $50.  Additional 
Children from same family $30.  Term 1 Lessons Start 2 February 2016.  
Contact Debbie Livingston 027 254 4542. 
 
Retro Wranglers & Haggling Hounds  
Pop up shop @ Paekakariki.  Open Saturday 10.00 – 3.00 next to the 
Play Centre Wellington Road.  Fabulous retro homewares, art and 
homewares. 
 

House to Let  
Two bedroom cottage in Raumati South on large section, off street 
parking, garden, close to shops, beach and school. Pets okay. $310 per 
week. Contact Nick 2990812, or 9055732 
 
Cottage for Sale  
Cute, two double bedroom cottage, RIGHT across the road from the 
beach, sunny warm and cosy, with a great fully-fenced yard. Waikanae 
Beach. $298,000.  
http://www.nz.open2view.com/properties/353778?search_key=d4aced1f
c7d8c8d853e9 
 
House Wanted  ï From January 2016  
We are a family of 4.  We are looking for a 2-3 bedroom home to rent as 
we are relocating to NZ. 
Andy Traveller   andytraveller@gmail.com 
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Raumati South Kindergarten Twilight Market  
Friday 4 December, 45 Tiromoana Road, Raumati South: 4.00 – 8.00pm 
 
Rental Property Wanted  
We are the Davies family of 5, 2 adults, 2 kids and one dog, who are 
coming back to New Zealand from Australia to start at the school next 
year. sarah.joanne.davies@gmail.com. Thanks. 
 
Looking for rental  home in Raumati  

We are looking for a medium or longer term (at least 6 months) rental 
home near school. Ideally, with at least three bedrooms. Heide, Bobby 
and Sarah Alexander 029 127 5407. Thanks!!  
 
House - sitters available during the summer holidays  

Do you have a cat, cow or veggie patch that needs looking after whilst 
you are away on holiday? We are a Raphael House family, looking for a 
beachy summer getaway. We are tidy, reliable, good with animals and 
plants alike, and keen to have a break away from home for a few weeks. 
If you don't have anything for us to look after while you're away, other 
than your house, we are happy to pay a koha to stay too. Please call 
Katja or Paul on 04-5651469, txt 022-1265112, or email 
katjakoekie@hotmail.com. 
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Te Ra Waldorf School  

Class 7 Play  
2015  

 
A MIDSUMMER NIGHT ôS DREAM  

By William Shakespeare  
 

Dates:  Tuesday 1st, Wednesday 2nd & Thursday 3rd December 
 

Time:  6.30pm 
 

Venue:  Te Ra Waldorf School Pentagon, 89 Poplar Ave, Raumati South 
 

It is an outdoor theatre and an all - weather prod uct ion , 
So dress warmly.  

 
 

 
 

 



 

 

Waldorf Education  

on the Kapiti Coast  

 

× How can we help young people develop a 

lifelong enthusiasm for learning and work? 
× How can the way in which children are 

educated foster a healthy self-awareness? 

× How can education help them understand the 

needs of peoples of all cultures and the 

needs of the environment? 
 

All prospective School and Kindergarten 

parents 

are warmly invited to our 

 

Information Afternoon  
 2:30pm  

 

Friday, 4 th  December  

  

at Te Rā Waldorf School, 89 Poplar Ave, 
Raumati South 

There will be plenty of opportunity for 

questions. 
ĕĕĕ 

 


